
St Mary’s Hornby, Our Lady’s Caton, St Joseph’s Kirkby Lonsdale 

Tel:  015242 21246 Canon Luiz Ruscillo   

email: clergy@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk  website: www.lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 

10th November 2019 – 32nd Sunday of Ordinary Time - Divine Office Week 4 

Mass Times and Intentions 

Saturday 9
th

  November Kirkby Lonsdale 12 Noon Essex container lorry victims 

Saturday 9
th

  November Caton 6:00pm Marjorie Young 

Sunday 10
th

  November Kirkby Lonsdale 9:00am Parish 

Sunday 10
th

  November Hornby 11:00am 
Remembrance Sunday – Meet 

at school 10.15 

Monday 11
th

  November Hornby 8:00am Derek Conder 

Tuesday 12
th

  November Caton 6:00pm Holy Souls 

Wednesday 13
th

  November Kirkby Lonsdale 6:30pm Robert Ottway 

Thursday 14
th

  November Hornby 8:00am Holy Souls 

Friday 15
th

  November Hornby 8:00am Dead of the Parish 

Friday 15
th

 November Kirkby Lonsdale 11.30 Requiem Mass – Karin Toschek 

Saturday 16
th

  November Kirkby Lonsdale 12 noon Holy Souls 

Saturday 16
th

  November Caton 6:00pm Parish 

Sunday 17
th

  November Kirkby Lonsdale 9:00am Freda and Arnold Roscoe 

Sunday 17
th

  November Hornby 11:00am Holy Souls 

Kirkby Lonsdale Weekly Services 

Sunday   After 9:00 am Mass Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Tuesday  9:30 am Ecumenical Prayer (St Mary’s Kirkby Lonsdale) 

Tuesday  6:30 pm Novena to Our Lady and Benediction 

Wednesday  10:15 am Morning Prayers 

Saturday 11- 11:45 am Adoration and Confession 

Sunday  After 9:00 am Mass Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Hornby /Caton Services 

Friday  5:00 – 6:00 pm Holy Hour for Vocations (Hornby) 

Lately Dead: Karin Toschek 

 

Anniversaries: Sheila Boyle, Susan Sweeney, Rose Dugdale, James Dugdale, Lilian Bohowicz, Betty Craig, 

Muriel Birtwistle, Henrietta Quinn, Patrick McFadden, Bernard Bassett, Charlie Horton, Marjorie Hurst, 

Margaret Garnett. 

 

Please Pray for the Sick of the Parishes: Brian Byrne, Sarah Adam, Veronica Law, Dennis Brown, 

Graham Jubb, Paul Shuttleworth, Keith and Alexa Wightman, Sarah Mason, Cynthia McPherson, Jean Wilson, 

Kevin Casey, Esther Castle, Chris Broadhurst, Joan Randall, Hazel Waring, Eric and Nina Ireland, Frances 

McKenzie, Sandie Hardy, Elizabeth Ackerley, Pepe Casanova, Karen Parkinson, Margaret Aspin, Damien 

Waterhouse, Bruce Kay, Colette Calveley, Lucy Ball, Maggie Trimble, Pauline O’Toole and Roberta Whiteside. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Eternal Rest grant unto them, O Lord… 

 Both books of the Maccabees teach us that eternal life belongs to those who have lived for the Lord and of the 

necessity to pray for the dead.  We are all imperfect and need healing from the results of our sins, even if those 

sins are forgiven.  The wounds of sin do not just go away because the sin is forgiven.  In life we ask the Lord’s 

healing and when our lives have ended we will depend on the prayers of those still living to continue to ask 

God to heal the wounds we have inflicted on others and ourselves as a result of our sin; in other words there 

needs to be healing for the consequences. of our sins. November is the month of the Holy Souls.  We do them a 

disservice by presuming, no matter what their lives may have been like, they must be in heaven.  It is a 

disservice because they need our prayers and need us to keep the memory of their goodness alive and before 

the Lord.  The Books of the Maccabees tell us that it’s a good thing to pray for the dead, this we do especially 

this month.  Let us pray that they be healed and be admitted into the perpetual, healing and eternal light of the 

Lord.   

… May they rest in peace! 

 

South Lancaster Refugee Welcome: A MUSICAL EVENING on Friday 15 November 2019 @7pm to be 

held at OUR LADY’S CATHOLIC COLLEGE LANCASTER. Tickets £5-00 Primary age Pupils FREE This venue is being 

hosted by St Bernadette’s and will featured St Bernadette’s School. Our Lady’s Catholic College Students and a 

range of other Vocal and instrumental items.  Please see Notice Board. 

November is the Month of the Holy Souls. If you wish your loved ones to be remembered 

especially during Holy Mass, please put their names in an envelope and place in box beneath the Altar.   

Make a Stand for Faith and Freedom! #REDWEDNESDAY PRAYER VIGIL Join us to pray for Religious 

Freedom at Lancaster Cathedral, 27
th

 November 2019, 7:30 pm. For more information, please contact Aid to 

the Church in Need, NW Office, on 01524 388739 or nw.office@acnuk.org and see the poster in the porch. 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 

Ceremonies begin at the war memorial at 10 45am Prompt including the two minutes silence at 11am. 

Holy Mass will follow immediately afterwards. 

Catholic Singles is an organisation which helps single Catholics of all ages (over 18 years) meet other single 

Catholics, either one to one or through social events. For further information visit www.catholicsingles.org.uk 

or tel. 0161 941 3498 

While Fr Luiz is away: As you are aware. Fr Luiz is away from the parish from 14 October until 19 April 

2020. During this time a number of priests will be looking after the parishes and saying the masses: 

You can read full details on the website: lunevalleycatholics.org.uk/2019/11/01/fr-luiz-sabbatical-leave/ 

Contacting the Parish: You will be able to contact the parish for a priest or for enquiries on 015242 21246 or 

by email clergy@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk Messages to phone or email will be monitored and dealt with. Mgr. 

Branson’s number is 01524 811286.  

Newsletter items can be emailed to: newsletter@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 

If you wish to have a Mass offered for an intention please put the offering in an envelope with the details of 

the intention and, as appropriate, the suggested date written clearly. The envelope can be given to the priest 

or handed in to the sacristy; the Mass request will be dealt with. It may not be possible to offer the Mass on 

the exact date requested but it will be offered as near as possible.  

Other matters and responsibilities: see lunevalleycatholics.org.uk/2019/11/01/fr-luiz-sabbatical-leave/ 

 

                                    Email notices newsletter@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 


